
 

 

--  Sent from Alyssa Colwill to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Alyssa Colwill  
8030 SE 24th Ave  
Portland, OR 97202 
 



 

 

--  Sent from May Nicholson to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
May Nicholson  
5914 N Borthwick Ave  
Portland, OR 97217 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Priya Kumar-Kaparaboyna to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Priya Kumar-Kaparaboyna  
3181 SW Sam Jackson Park Rd  
Portland, OR 97239 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Emmah Finneman to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Emmah Finneman  
795 Whitham Way  
Harrisburg, OR 97446 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Kim Aldridge to Senator James Manning on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kim Aldridge  
4425 Marcum Ln  
Eugene, OR 97402 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Ashli Soward to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Ashli Soward  
824 Arrow Leaf Pl  
Harrisburg, OR 97446 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Stacey Torres to Senator Sara Gelser Blouin on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Stacey Torres  
6077 SW Grand Oaks Dr  
Corvallis, OR 97333 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Kathleen Beardsworth to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Kathleen Beardsworth  
1525 NE Going St  
Portland, OR 97211 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Amanda Wudtke to Senator Floyd Prozanski on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Amanda Wudtke  
370 25th St  
Springfield, OR 97477 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Sarah Waller to Senator Sara Gelser Blouin on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Sarah Waller  
2782 NW Orchard Heights Ave  
Albany, OR 97321 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Lisa Seehafer to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 24, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Lisa Seehafer  
350 7th Pl  
Harrisburg, OR 97446 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Steven Sweely to Senator Cedric Hayden on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Steven Sweely  
770 Arrow Leaf Pl  
Harrisburg, OR 97446 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Nancy Ziehl to Senator Kim Thatcher on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Nancy Ziehl  
4962 Fillmore St N  
Keizer, OR 97303 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Irina Cassimatis to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Irina Cassimatis  
8721 SW 47th Ave  
Portland, OR 97219 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Christopher Cassimatis to Senator Kate Lieber on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Christopher Cassimatis  
8721 SW 47th Ave  
Portland, OR 97219 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Elizabeth Rubin to Senator Lew Frederick on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Elizabeth Rubin  
2816 N Watts St  
Portland, OR 97217 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Vanessa Friedman to Senator Kayse Jama on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Vanessa Friedman  
1127 SE 130th Ave  
Portland, OR 97233 
 



 

 

--  Sent from BK Crider to Senator Tim Knopp on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
BK Crider  
1748 NW 1st St  
Bend, OR 97701 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Lauryn Gravelle to Senator Lynn Findley on Feb 25, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Lauryn Gravelle  
1215 NW Upas Ave  
Redmond, OR 97756 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Mitchell Gravelle to Senator Lynn Findley on Feb 26, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Mitchell Gravelle  
1215 NW Upas Ave  
Redmond, OR 97756 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Ashley Schwab to Senator Mark Meek on Feb 26, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Ashley Schwab  
10781 SE 78th Ave  
Milwaukie, OR 97222 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Amber Tuller to Senator Kathleen Taylor on Feb 26, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Amber Tuller  
3333 SE Cesar Estrada Chavez Blvd  
Portland, OR 97202 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Jamie Gentry to Senator Kim Thatcher on Feb 26, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Jamie Gentry  
2326 Evergreen Ave NE  
Salem, OR 97301 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Meghan Wudtke to Senator Floyd Prozanski on Feb 26, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Meghan Wudtke  
370 25th St  
Springfield, OR 97477 
 



 

 

--  Sent from Laurie Rogers to Senator James Manning on Feb 27, 2023  --  
 
Dear [@legislatorTitle] [@legislatorLast],  
  
As your constituent and as an Oregonian who cares deeply about those struggling to 
build their family in our state, I was thrilled to see that legislation has been introduced to 
expand access to family building services in Oregon. Senate Bill 491 will help the 1 in 8 
Oregonians living with the disease of infertility and anyone in Oregon who faces barriers 
to building their family - and we hope that you will support this pro-family bill in the 
current Legislative Session. This latest push for equitable access to infertility treatment 
is a continuation of the progress made in the 2021 and 2022 Legislative Sessions.  
  
 It is well past time for Oregon to update its insurance laws to include coverage for 
infertility. This legislation will ensure vital healthcare access for patients with infertility 
and those diagnosed with cancer or other conditions that may cause infertility. I am 
hopeful that you will be a strong supporter of this family building bill when it comes 
before you in 2023. Can I count on your support?  
  
And please urge your Senate colleagues to advance this bill now and ensure its 
pathway to law!  
  
Thank you,  
Laurie Rogers  
3378 Marvin Dr  
Eugene, OR 97404 
 



 

 

 


